CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes for October 7, 2019

Present:   Jonathan Freel – Acting Chair, UMM & Member at Large; Duane Skidmore – Pastor, Leader Development & Nominations;  Marcy Bowie – Fam. Min., Fellowship; Evan Fischer – Worship; Brandi Jackson – Missions; Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Gaylen Heaberlin – Financial Secretary;  Allison Freel – Pastor Parish Relations; Ken Sharp – Trustees; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference; Ken Pickering – Treasurer; Melissa Shaver - Secretary

Call to Order- The October meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:03 pm by Jonathan Freel – Acting Chair.  Pastor Duane led the meeting with devotion from a book he had written and played a song for the council.  The minutes of the August 5, 2019 meeting was distributed and approved. 

Treasurer Report – List of expenditures and deposits for all committees was passed out to the board and reported on the church’s accounts and investments:  Account 612 Memorials - $18,392.33; Account 255 General -$62152.62; Certificate 00822 Building fund-86,280.00; 00; 00823 Rainy Day fund-$25,660.00 & 00824 Memorial-$11,400.00. 

Old Business – Wedding Attendant is still being looked into.

New Business – Iowa Audio Visual met with Pastor Duane and Jeff Feel and will be putting a plan together for the church.  They did say it would not be wireless.  An appointment with another company from Oskaloosa has been scheduled.  A question of where the money will come from to pay for the new audio and visual equipment was brought to the board and Memorials were suggested.  The bags for the kids to use during worship was discussed that they needed gone through and updated and need only three bags.

Education – No Report.  Allison Freel did report that W.O.W. was going well and averaging 20 people, food is great and the adult class is doing well. Trunk or Treat will be October 30, 2019 at 5:30-6:30 pm. The Live Nativity is December 7, 2019, 6:00-8:00pm and the Christmas Program is December 15, 2019.

Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – Will be delivering care packages to eight people.  December 8, 2019 at 1:00 pm will be decorating wreaths.  There will be a sign up sheet in narthex in November and will be able to have 30 people to participate and the price has not yet been set.

Missions – Food pantry collection for August were 66 items and 66 items for September. The Committee is hosting a Socks & S’mores night with the congregation and friends on October 20, 2019 at the church, 5:30-7:00 pm, will cook s’mores over fire pit and collect socks for the homeless.  We are helping with Trunk or Treat on October 30th.  We will be collecting new or gently used hats, mittens and coats starting November 17- December 15th.  Hosting a soup fellowship free will donation November 17, 2017 to benefit the hats, mittens and coat drive.

Worship – The committee met September 16, 2019.  Discussed what we would like on the Advent post cards for the Holiday season.  Plan to have the “Hanging of the Greens” on November 30, 2019 from 10:00 – 12:00.  The Ad Board suggested hanging the items that need the latter to do on November 24th after church. Discussed the camera to record the worship services and the prices of the cameras that the Communication Committee has put together (see Communication Committee). Next meeting will be October 21, 2019.

Memorials – There has been $780.00 added to the account this year.

Communications –Last meeting was August 2019.  Whitney and Allison are working on graphics to get caught up on projects and for social media. Working on purchasing a camera to videotape the worship services and train several individuals to run the camera and to put the tapings on the computer.  Panasonic Ultra Camera is $600 and the Sony Handy cam is $850.00.  Will wait to purchase camera after the Audio and Visual system appointments.

Finance – The finance committee held their regular meeting September 23, 2109 with 8 members present.  Our general fund and our overall financial situation was reviewed and compared to the third quarter of last year and seems to be adequate to meet our projected budget of $148,000.  Old business, the ice cream social was discussed, next year we are going to look into making homemade ice cream.  The pastoral aid forms were mentioned and a special meeting will be scheduled to avoid the last minute scramble to get those completed.  New business, the budget for 2020 was presented by Gaylen, gone over and agreed on and will be presented to the Administrative Board on October 7.  The stewardship campaign was discussed and the total amount of our estimates of giving for 2019.  The loss of some of our major contributors, which amounts to about 8% of this year’s projected budget is a concern, and will be mentioned in our financial news letter that will be sent out the third week in October.  The stewards have been contacted and have all agreed to serve again.  The meeting that was held with them following the financial drive last year was helpful and we plan on doing that again, along with a meeting before the stewardship campaign.  The meeting before the stewardship campaign will be to go over the questions that we think they may get concerning the campaign.  The inserts for the bulletins were reviewed; Don and Libby will try to come up with something with Amy’s help.  The routes have been gone over and will be assigned.  This year each steward will be mentioned by name in the letters that will be sent to each personal contact.  Some of our congregation will be contacted by mail.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for November 18 at 7:00 pm.  

Financial Secretary –Passed out Financial Secretary Report and the estimated budget for 2020.  The 2020 budget of $149,730 was approved by the Administrative Board.

Membership – Membership total 219 as of August 5, 2019.  Mildred (Midge) Haws passed away on September 8, 2019.  Membership total 218 as of October 7, 2019.
Nominations – Adding a new member for member-at-large to the Administrative Board.  A meeting will be called.

Pastor Parish Relations – Lay Leader needs to be seriously filled.   Current list of substitute ministers are needed.  Charge Conference is October 15, 2019.  Met with Dani and gave her the Breeze information and other needed items.  Pianist role – Linda had questions on the job description.

Trustees – The project of filling the back of the church with rock is finished.  The estimation for the project is $750.00.  Retaining wall needs to be extended.  Down spouts in back needs to be drained differently.  Water problem on front corner of the church foundation.  Repaired window, put in new toilet seat and florescent light in sanctuary.  Paper work for new defibrillator will need to be done by Ardean.  Carpet will be cleaned October 17th.  Need to trim trees in back. 

UMW – UMW has had 3 meetings since the Ad Board last met.  We met on September 5 with 11 members present.  We approved to recognize Marilyn Murphy with a Gift in Memory and Mary Ferguson with a Special Mission Recognition.  Four members attended the Central District Annual Meeting on September 13 at Aldersgate UMC in Des Moines.  Nine members attended the September 19 meeting.  Reading certificates were given to the four members participating in the 2019 reading program.  We served a funeral luncheon following services for Midge Haws on September 12.  It was decided to display Nativity scenes in the narthex during the Live Nativity.  We planned to donate large bags of candy for Trunk or Treat but because of homecoming parade was cancelled that candy will be used instead.  Following the meeting, we went to Altoona to tour the Caring Hands Clothes Hanger, food pantry and the new Online Shop.  We took 42 food items for the food pantry.  Had 10 members attend the October 3rd meeting.  On September 28th a funeral luncheon was served for the Gish family and served approximately 50 people.  Instead of preparing kits for the Ingathering, we will donate money.  On October 23, we will hold a craft day to prepare gift baskets and decorated canning jars for the bazaar.  Election of officers will take place at the November 7th meeting.  We voted to donate $100.00 for the Sudanese Christmas part which Beverly Nolte is a part of.  At each of these three meetings we discussed and planned for the soup supper and bazaar on November 2nd.   Our next meeting will be November 7th.

UMYF – Allison reported she has had 2 kids and that Bowman would like to go to Branson and also have a Christmas Program.

UMM-   Met on September 12, 2019 and had a dozen of guys working on the back of church.  Next meeting October 14, 2019 at 9 am and sent email through the Breeze app.

Lay Leader- No report.

Lay Member to Annual Conference - Charge Conference is on October 15, 2019 at the Staves Memorial United Methodist Church and 13 churches will be involved.
Members at Large – No report.

Pastor – No report.

Next meeting will be Monday, December 2, 2019 at 7:00 pm

Meeting was adjourned at 9:11 p.m. by acting chair.

Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver 

